
Commission on Disabilities
Minutes January 10, 2013
Present:  Dionne Dupuis, Prudence Hartshorn, Keven Joyce, Dinah O'Brien, Charles Schena.

Absent:  None

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joyce at 6:00 p.m.

Correspondence:  1) Architectural Access Board notice of cancelled hearing concerning South Meadow Road plaza issue.  The complaint has been resolved.  2) 128R Court Street Sr. Housing issue concerning broken elevator.  A petition of concern was received from residents at the end of November.  It is noted that the Commission should check the mailbox at Town Hall in order to insure more timely responses to issues. Chairman Joyce will follow up by visiting the Housing Authority offices. 
Old Business:  1)Commissioner Joyce has spoken again with Public Works Director Beder and will invite director Beder to the February Commission meeting. 2) SMILE has taken a break for the holidays. 3) Beach issues will be addressed in near future.

New Business:  Commissioner Schena introduced himself and comes to the Commission with experience. 2) The Commission needs to be aware of any changed to trash collection in the Town and address any disability issues associated with the proposed changes. 3) Talking lights at the new Manomet intersection will be up and working after all the bugs are worked out.  Commissioner Joyce will speak with Representative DeMacedo on this issue. 4) MCAD official Jeffrey Dugan will be invited to the March meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

